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The MINUTES of the 26th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on Sunday, 13 May 2018 in the Michael Sobell Centre, Mount Vernon Hospital at 6 pm.

Present:
Adrienne Finch

President & Secretary
Doug Edmonds

Chairman

Lynne Mathys

Treasurer

Also present:

      56 other members

1.
Adrienne Finch as President, welcomed all and thanked them for attending. She said that the AGM is the occasion when the whole membership legitimizes the actions of the committee over the previous year and even more importantly accepts joint responsibility for the accounting. Adrienne thanked Doug for all his hard work, enthusiasm and reliability over the last year. She said that once again the club had met its objectives of supporting Michael Sobell House but also providing a friendly and relaxed venue for its members, particularly for those bereaved.
2. Apologies for absence:  Joanna May, Jackie North and 15 other members.
3. Motion to approve the minutes of the 2016-2017 AGM: Proposed: Howard Atkins, Seconded: Anne Edmonds.
4. Chairman’s report.

Doug thanked Adrienne for her kind remarks. He mentioned that in her first year as President she was doing an excellent job and he found her appropriate advice extremely useful. The year began with a high, we reached £¾ million target for donations to Michael Sobell House which brought welcome publicity including a full page spread in the EBU magazine.

i) Doug thanked all those who supported the club, particularly the committee. Gwen Cozens continues excellent work as membership secretary and is coping admirably with the burdens imposed by the Data Protection Act.
iv)
Terry Butfield continues his work as our playing secretary – organising the simultaneous pairs and our supplies. In particular he has succeeded in establishing ‘Teams’ as a vibrant part of our calendar. 

v)
Joanna has stabilised our weekend offerings. We now run two well-attended events a year. There are already 30 bookings for our Brockenhurst week end at the end of October. We expect next year’s bookings in Eastbourne and Oxford to be equally successful.
vi)
He thanked Calver, Lynne, Mike and Robin for their work on scoring and Sylvan, Lynne, David and Geoff as directors and was pleased that Neil will shortly be joining them.

vii)
He thanked Calver and Audrey for dealing with kitchen supplies and more particularly for their work on our Christmas party. Ann and Peter Cobden have volunteered to organise this year’s party.
viii)
He thanked Joanna and Adrienne for their secretarial duties and suggested that given their other jobs it would be great if someone could take over this task.

ix)
He was especially grateful to Lynne for all of her work as Treasurer and cashier. She also organised a very successful Chicago bridge tea with the able support of Adrienne, Joanna and Anne McConnell. 
x)
Ruby and Ken for opening up and collecting table monies.
xi)
Martin for managing the dealing work. Ann Cobden has volunteered to take over. She will be assisted by a group of dealers including Martin, Sally, the Cobdens and Edmonds. We could do with another pair of volunteers.
xii) Anne E for catering at our parties ably supported by Anne McConnell, Gwen and Adrienne (Tickets for the Summer party on June 23rd are now available).
Doug then mentioned the changes that were afoot.

i)          A working party on membership had been set up because our attendance was down by 15% across all evenings which would affect our ability to donate to the Hospice. The downturn was due in part to the loss of some long term Members.  The working party had made a number of recommendations which were now being actioned. Peter Cobden was appointed as publicity officer and is widening our footprint by placing advertisements in Sobell‘s shops, in residents’ associations’ materials and elsewhere. Copies of these adverts are available if club members could spread the word. The club is to be known as the Sobell Club at Northwood as it appeared that many of the general public had no idea where it was. Theresa Murray Bates will be running a serious of training courses starting in the Autumn. Advertising brochures are available.
ii)          It is hoped that following the election to the committee to take place later on the agenda, that Jane Brown will be taking over as Webmaster and will thus become a committee member. Doug paid tribute to Rob Pyburn who had done sterling work over many years and he made a small presentation.
iii) Doug then paid tribute to the work of Val Lloyd and Lois Hargreaves who continue to make Sunday evening bridge a success; and to Sue Ganney and Stephanie Hughes who have struggled to keep Friday afternoon bridge alive at Croxley, despite their living in St. Albans. He therefore had great pleasure in awarding the ‘Club member of the year’ to Sue and Stephanie as a sign of our gratitude. 
Doug’s final vote of thanks went to Howard Atkins who continues to act as our auditor (saving us a substantial amount this year due to finding an error in billing at one of the hotels we use) and also organises the prizes.
5. Treasurer’s report:  ( the account comparisons are attached to these minutes and form part of the record)
i) The net surplus for the year 2016-2017 was £35,430.60, down by 11.34%. 
ii) Table monies were down by £5,968.00 (14.9%) due to falling attendance across all sessions.

iii) Expenses were down by £1162 partly due to the reduction in Pay to Play due to the falling attendance.

iv) Social events continue to be popular, with raffles and the new event, the Chicago Tea helping substantially.
v) Week ends away profit increased by 6.64%.
vi) Simultaneous pairs continue not to be charged, discussion under AOB.

vii) There was no income from tuition fees.
viii) We donated more than our profit as funds had been held back from last year.
Ellen Collins suggested that the committee should consider putting up the table money.

Vinod Khana suggested that we should look at organising some bridge for youngsters.
6. Motion that the accounts be accepted: Proposed by Anne McConnell and seconded Brenda Cherkas.
7. Election of Honorary Auditor: Howard Atkins was proposed by Ken Stone and seconded by Ellen Collins.

8. Secretary’s report; There was little to report apart from the normal distributions of information from the EBU and the HBA. The committee were grateful that there had been no need to use the formal Disciplinary Procedure. 

9. Election of committee members: Those currently in post were prepared to stand again unless and there were objections Jane Brown (Proposer Doug Edmonds, Second Rob Pyburn) would be considered elected.
	Doug Edmonds
	Chairman
	Jacquie North
	Liaison Officer

	Adrienne Finch
	Club Secretary
	Gwen Cozens
	Membership Secretary

	Lynne Mathys
	Treasurer
	Terry Butfield
	Playing Secretary

	Jane Brown
	Webmaster
	Val Lloyd/Lois Hargreaves
	Session Manager (Sunday)

	Joanna May
	Weekend Organiser
	Calver Townsend
	

	Peter Cobden
	Publicity Officer
	
	


The committee were elected en masse. Proposer: Howard Atkins. Second: Mike Gentry

AOB. 
i) Terry Butfield explained some misconceptions about Sim Pairs, which cost the club £2.80 per player as this is the fee that the EBU charges, and the club does not recoup. The hands are no different from those dealt by our machine. Only three tables are required for our results to be valid and 70% of the boards in circulation must be played. He asked a number of questions of those who did play sim pairs in order to clarify his thoughts and recommendations to the committee.

ii)Liz Crook said that no acknowledgement had been made to Jackie North who had organised the teaching  over a number of years. Doug said that although of course the club were grateful to Jackie, this AGM was about what had taken place this year.
The meeting was closed and Howard Atkins introduced the annual prize giving. 

PRIZEWINNERS 2017-18
Broughton Trophy (Monday pairs)                                           Hanna Broomberg & Mike Gentry

President’s Trophy (Tuesday pairs)                                             Mike Gentry & Catherine Stafford
LR Trophy (Thursday pairs)                                                        Catherine Stafford and Harry Silverman

Lucy Rees Trophy (Friday afternoon pairs)                             Stephanie Hughes & Sue Ganney

Lucy Rees Cup-(Friday afternoon individual)                          Sue Ganney

Member of the Year-                                                                  Sue Ganney & Stephanie Hughes.

